Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership Meeting Notes
August 25, 2020
Present

Gretchen Arnold, Chair
Trent Thigpen, Pollution Prevention Partnership, TAMUCC, Moderator

Mary Garcia, Citgo

Andrew Franzone, Oxy

Aron Baggett, Oxy

Beth Becerra, Gulf Coast Growth Ventures

Bob Paulison, PICC

Brad Duda, Celanese

B Rivera, POCCA

C Casper, MPO

Colleen Johnson, Earthcon

Craig Kondoff, Cheniere

Curtis Taylor, FHR

Darcy Schroeder, Valero

Francisca Deter, Lyondell Basell

Ginny Cross, United Corpus Christi Chamber

Glenda Swierc, Moda Midstream

Isabel Rivero, Exxon Mobil

Jessica Munnink, Cheniere

Jane Gimler, Associated Builders and Contractors

Dr. Jim Lee, TAMUCC

Joseph Miller, TAMUCC

Mike Culbertson, Corpus Christi Regional Development Corp.

Melissa Zamora, TAMUCC

Matt Garcia, Texas Oil and Gas

Molly Martin, NuStar

Marie Sparks, Citgo

Miyoung Squire, MSE Group

Nelda Olivo, POCCA

Rob McDonald, MPO

Bobby Zamora, Valero

Roger TenNapel, FHR

Randy Wright, City of Portland

Sarah Garza, POCCA

Sherman Hampton, Exxon Mobil

Sharon Murphy, City of Corpus Christi

Sean Strawbridge, POCCA

Errol Summerlin, Portland Citizen

Tammy Embrey, City of Corpus Christi
Troy Penshorn, Voestalpine

Vincent Torres, U T Austin
*  There were meeting attendees that telephoned into the meeting and therefore their names were not recorded in the WebEx document.  The attendee list will be updated as needed.  

(Port of Corpus Christi Authority; POCCA, Metropolitan Planning Organization; MPO, Flint Hills Resources; FHR, Texas Commission on Environmental Quality; TCEQ, Environmental Protection Agency; EPA.)
The August 25, 2020 meeting was held virtually via WebEx.  WebEx service was provided by Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi and moderated by Trent Thigpen.  

Meeting Notes
· Ozone Season 2020 Update

· Gretchen presented an ozone season update to the group.     
· The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 4 is 58 ppb.  

· The 4rth high to date of ozone at CAMS 21 is 64 ppb.  
· In order for the Corpus Christi urban airshed to remain in attainment of ozone standards at the end of year 2020, CAMS 4 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 87 ppb and CAMS 21 must experience a 4th high ozone level of less than 91 ppb in 2020.  
· Cost of non-attainment for the Corpus Christi Urban Airshed (Nueces and San Patricio counties)

· Gretchen introduced Dr. Jim Lee with the South Texas Economic Development Center at Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi.  Gretchen informed the group that she approached Dr. Lee about performing a cost study specific to our airshed so that real-life cost numbers could be applied to the general statement that a non-attainment designation for our area would be costly.  
· Dr. Jim Lee provided a presentation on his study identifying the cost of non-attainment to the Corpus Christi Urban Airshed (Nueces and San Patricio counties). 
· The annual cost incurred by Nueces and San Patricio counties should the airshed be designated as non-attainment of ozone standards includes:

· Impact on local industry - $565,945,755 - $1,690,216,126

· Losses due to road construction delays - $20,263,963 - $20,291,740

· Education and outreach programs -  $123,474 
· Cost of voluntary control measures - $29,655

· Total annual cost of marginal non -attainment incurred in our airshed - $583,362,847 - $1,710,660,996

· Annual costs of non-attainment are imposed on an airshed for a minimum of 23 years.  Once an area is declared as non-attainment, there is a minimum period of 23 years (3 year time frame to regain attainment levels and two 10-year maintenance periods) before that airshed is re-designated as attainment.     
· Errol Summerlin commented.  He appreciated the detail in the presentation and questioned why the cost of non-attainment on the petrochemical industry was so much more than plastics manufacturing.  Dr. Lee replied that the cost information was based on historical and current trending regarding the local inventory of industry sectors, filing for permits, etc.  Historically there have been more permits and operations for petrochemical industry than plastics manufacturing.  
· Coastal Bend Air Quality Partnership transition update
· Gretchen introduced the agenda item by stating that the results of Dr. Lee’s study confirm the urgency for the informal as-needed air quality group to transition to a formal full-time organization.  
· Sarah Garza presented an update to the group on the status of the transition to a full-time organization.  

· The working committee has been expanded to now include Errol Summerlin, Darcy Schroeder, Sharon Murphy, Glenda Swierc, Sarah Garza, Jeff Pollack, Robert MacDonald, Gretchen Arnold, Bob Paulison, A J Hansborough, and Rosie Collin.   

· An interim Board was elected.  Sarah Garza; Chair, Trent Thigpen; Vice-Chair, Sharon Murphey; Secretary, and Gretchen Arnold; Executive Director.  

· Current tasks in process include the development of by-laws for approval with legal assistance provided by Welder/Leshin, applying for 501 C3 approval, finalizing the strategic plan, and securing adequate funding.  
· Gretchen provided information on funding.  To date, Nueces County has agreed to providing $15,000 per year, City of Corpus Christi has requested $15,000 in their annual budget request, San Patricio County has requested $15,000 in their annual budget request, RTA has committed to $5,000 a year, MPO has committed to $4,000 a year, Port of Corpus Christi has committed to $45,000 a year and Port Industries has been requested to provide $60,000 a year.  

· San Patricio County community air monitors

· Beth Becerra with Gulf Coast Growth Ventures introduced Vincent Torres with U T Austin and Vincent provided a presentation to the group on three (3) community monitors in San Patricio county.

· Vincent stated that three (3) community air monitors have been installed in San Patricio county within the last year or so.  Two are located in Portland (Gregory Portland High School and East Cliff High School) and one (1) is located in Gregory at Stephen F. Austin Elementary.  The Portland monitors were funded by Gulf Coast Growth Ventures and the Gregory monitor was funded by Cheniere.  All monitors are operated by and reported on by a third party.  The Portland monitors are operated by AECOM and the Gregory monitor is operated by U T Austin.  U T Austin provides all of the reporting on all the monitors and operates the website that reflects the monitor data.  The website was designed by a community focus group.  

· The website address for the monitor information and data is https://gpair.ceer.utexas.edu  The website includes information on the focus group representatives, monitor locations, pollutants that the monitors measure and data trending.  

· The purpose of the monitors is for long term health analysis and therefore longer term trending is gathered and reported instead of instant real-time data.  The Portland monitors measure for volatile organic compounds and particulate matter.  The Gregory monitor measures for volatile organic compounds, NOx, SO2 and particulate matter.  
· Errol Summerlin questioned why the Gregory monitor measured for NO2 and SO2 and the Portland monitor did not.  Vincent replied that the determination was made in consideration of what was thought to be most critical to look for based on which facility and facility process the monitor was sited downwind from.
· Collen Johnson asked how the monitor information was to be communicated.  Beth replied that they are briefing community leaders about the website and will soon be taking it to social media.  The information is also on the GCGV website.  

· Melissa Zamora asked why U T Austin was doing the operational work instead of Texas A&M University-Corpus Christi.  Beth replied that GCGV is looking to work with TAMUCC on future aspects of the project.  
· Next Steps

· Gretchen asked the group for issues or topics they would like to see on the next agenda.  An update on ozone season will be brought to the group and an update from the transition committee.  

